## SUDBURY SELECT BOARD

## **SATURDAY**, **MAY** 22, 2021

Present: Chair Janie Dretler, Vice-Chair Roberts, Select Board Member Daniel E. Carty, Select Board Member William Schineller, Select Board Member Charles Russo, Town Manager Henry L. Hayes, Jr., Patricia Golden, Senior Admin. Asst. to the Town Manager, DPW Director Dan Nason.

The statutory requirements as to notice having been complied with, the meeting was convened in person at 11:50 AM at Lincoln-Sudbury Regional High School field.

## Call to Order/Roll Call

Select Board Roll Call: Schineller-present, Carty-present, Russo-present, Roberts-present, Dretler-present

## Discussion/vote on Town Meeting articles

<u>Article - 2 FY21 Budget Adjustments</u>: Board Member Schineller moved to support Indefinite Postponement of Article 2, and Board Member Carty seconded.

It was on motion 5-0; Roberts-aye, Russo-aye, Carty-aye, Schineller-aye, Dretler-aye

VOTED: To support Indefinite Postponement (IP) of Article 2.

<u>Article 9 - Unpaid Bills:</u> Board member Carty moved to support Indefinite Postponement of Article 9, and Vice-chair Roberts seconded.

It was on motion 5-0; Roberts-aye, Russo-aye, Carty-aye, Schineller-aye, Dretler-aye

VOTED: To support Indefinite Postponement (IP) of Article 9.

<u>Article 21- Street Acceptance-Anthony Drive</u>: Town Manager Hayes shared with Board members that all inspections are complete on this project.

Board member Russo moved to support Article 21, and Board member Schineller seconded.

It was on motion 5-0; Roberts-aye, Russo-aye, Carty-aye, Schineller-aye, Dretler-aye

VOTED: To support Article 21 – Street Acceptance–Anthony Drive.

There was discussion regarding Town Meeting logistics. Board member Schineller asked if there is a policy on residents using umbrellas due to the heat. Town Manager Hayes stated that is up to the Town Moderator, Cate Blake. There is no need to enforce this unless the Moderator cannot see to count the votes.

Town Manager Hayes also shared that face coverings are requested at this meeting. Fines cannot be enforced at this time; this is only an advisory. The Health Department has approved that all attendees can eat and drink during this meeting.

Vice-chair Roberts asked about Select Board statements, specifically, if a resident asks for a Board member's position on a particular article. Chair Dretler stated that if a member chooses to voice their opinion as a Select Board member, they should stay in their seat. However, if they choose to speak as a citizen, they should go to the microphone at the audience location to make their statement.

The discussion ended at 12:01 PM, but the Board did not adjourn. The Select Board meeting will continue during Annual Town Meeting which is scheduled to commence at 12:30 PM.

Board member Carty moved to adjourn the Select Board meeting, and Board member Russo seconded.

It was on motion 5-0; Roberts-aye, Russo-aye, Carty-aye, Schineller-aye, Dretler-aye The meeting was adjourned at 4:19 PM.